Dear friends,

I am leaving Perth on Thursday 27th February after completing my service in Western Australia. My new posting as Minister-Counsellor at the Embassy of Japan in the Republic of South Africa is my fourth assignment in South Africa.

Since arriving in Perth in October 2022, my work as Consul-General of Japan has allowed me to make a number of fond memories and has been one of the greatest experiences of my life. We are so humbled by the special bonds of friendship with Japan at all levels in Western Australia, built over many years that supported strong overall bilateral relations between Japan and Australia.

I wish to extend my heartfelt gratitude for the support you have extended to me and to my wife during my tenure.

My successor will arrive in April and I hope he too will enjoy the wonderful friendship and support you have shown to me. My deputy, Mr HASEGAWA Daisuke, will serve as Acting Consul-General of Japan in the meantime.

Sincerely yours,

NAITO Yasushi

Consul-General of Japan in Perth

謹啓 時下ご清祥のこととお喜び申し上げます。

さて、私儀

1月20日付で在南アフリカ日本大使館勤務を命ぜられ、2月27日にパースを離任することとなりました。

2022年10月に着任し、2週間後に岸田総理をパースにお迎えして以降、2年5ヶ月の間、ANA直行便再開、日豪経済会議、西豪州要人の訪日、経済・安全保障案件の推進、パース日本祭、しらせ交流再開、スポーツ・教育・姉妹都市交流等、妻晴美ともども、楽しく充実した日々をおくることができました。これも皆さまの多大なご支援の賜物と篤く御礼申し上げます。

南アは4回目の勤務となります。G20議長国でTICAD9も横浜で開催される年ですので、21年の勤務で得た蓄積を役立てたいと考えております。

後任の着任は4月になるようです。変わらぬご支援を賜れれば幸いです。その間、長谷川 首席領事が総領事代行をつとめさせて頂きます。

末筆となりましたが、10月5-7日の当地での日豪経済会議の成功、日本と西豪州の友好関係のさらなる発展と、皆様の御健勝と御活躍を心よりお祈り申し上げます。 謹白

令和7年2月27日 在パース日本国総領事 内藤 康司